MINUTES OF THE AIA VERMONT ANNUAL MEETING

Wednesday, December 6,2006       Middlebury College

ATTENDING:

  Officers & Board of Directors:  Michael Hoffman, AIA, President; Lauren Davis, Assoc. AIA, Vice-President; Guy Teschmacher, AIA, Secretary-Treasurer; David Epstein, AIA, Immediate Past-President; John Anderson, AIA, Jessica Georgia, AIAS, Daniel Johnson, AIA, Donna Leban, AIA, John McLeod, AIA, Andrea Murray, AIA, Lisa Rovner, AIA and Albert Russell, AIA.  

  Members:  Benjamin Allred, AIA, Thomas Bachman, AIA, Jesse Beck, AIA, Wendy Blakeman, Assoc. AIA, Terrance Boyle, P.A., Jessica Braker, Assoc. AIA, Shawn Brennan, AIA, Jill Burley, Assoc. AIA, Steven Clark, AIA, Susan Coleman, P.A., Richard Deane, AIA, John Dore, AIA, Theresa Findeisen, AIA, Stephen Frey, AIA, Richard Groman, Assoc. AIA, Frank Guillot, FAIA, Gary Hall, P.A., Alex Halpren, AIA, Katherine Hill, P.A., Christopher Huston, AIA, Rolf Kielman, AIA, Stephen Kredell, AIA, Robert Limanek, Assoc. AIA, Brian Mac, AIA, William Maclay, AIA, David Mentzer, Assoc. AIA, Creigh Moffat, P.A., Robert Neeld, P.A.,  Ashar Nelson, AIA, Dominggus Paliling, Assoc. AIA, James Pulver, AIA, John Rahill, AIA, Jeff Schoellkopf, AIA, James Sykes, Assoc. AIA, Jean Terwilliger, AIA, Douglas Viehmann, AIA, James Wasser, AIA and David Wood, AIA.

42 Guests attended

President, Michael Hoffman welcomed everyone to the Annual Meeting and Design Awards Presentations and then introduced Bruce Boisen representing A.W. Hastings & Company, the Sponsor for evening program.

Nominating Committee Report

The Nominating Committee proposed the following slate of Officers and new Board Members for 2007:

President:


Lauren Davis

Vice-President:

Guy Teschmacher

Secretary-Treasurer:

John McLeod

New Board Members:  
Wendy Blakeman





Shawn Brennan

Michael Hoffman moved that the Secretary cast one ballot for the proposed slate.  The motion was seconded by Frank Guillot and passed unanimously.

Michael regretfully reported that John Anderson would be stepping down from the Board of Directors and John was given a rousing round of applause for his many contributions to AIA Vermont.

President’s Annual Report

Michael gave the President’s Annual Report with the following high lights:

1. Annual Board Retreat

a. Long Range Planning Committee

b. Government and Legislative Affairs Committee

1) Survey on issues to be sent to the membership

2) Money has been budgeted for a consultant to work with engineers and Land Surveyors

2. AIA New England Memorandum of Understanding with the EPA

3. Energy Code:  David Epstein is working with the Building Professionals on this issue.

4. AIA150:  activities connected with this program needs volunteers.

5. “Canstruction” with SDA and many thanks to TD Banknorth for their generous sponsorship.

6. A Chapter of SDA is being formed and Firms are urged to get their Office Administrators involved with this new Chapter.

7. Albert Russell, John Anderson and Daniel Johnson devised new format for the Design Awards Program.

8. Learning by Design

a. The Committee sponsored a “Tree House Design Program” for elementary Schools, which was a wonderful success.  The student entries were displayed in the Lobby of the Kirk Alumni Center.  Four schools participated in the program with thirty-five students submitting designs. 

New Web Site
Steven Clark demonstrated the new AIA Vermont Web Site and was given loud applause and thanks for his good work on this project.

a. Steven would welcome any suggestions for the web Site.

Public Service Award

The 2006 AIA Vermont Public Award was given to “Forever Young Tree Houses” for “a public organization making an outstanding contribution to the field of architecture and the public environment”.

Design Award presentations

Daniel Johnson presented the Design awards with the Jury comments.  The Awards were given to:

Merit Awards

Small project category:  Truex Cullins & Partners for the Vermont Law School Gazebo

Recent Public Project category:  Dore & Whittier Architects for the Clinton Elementary School

Sustainability category:  Black River Design for the Buxton Classroom Building

Historic Renovation category:   Truex Cullins & Partners for Debevoise Hall at the Vermont Law School

Interior Architecture category:  Freeman-French-Freeman for the Burlington International Airport – North terminal

Citations

Older private project category:  John Anderson Studio for a Private Residence in Waltham, Vermont

Proposed Project category:  William Maclay Architects & Planners for the George D. Aiken Center – Rubenstein School of Environmental and Natural Resources

AIA Vermont Honor Award

 For a project that represents exceptional value beyond a single category and is worthy of special recognition; This Award went to Bread Loaf Corporation for “Bridge Houses” at Landmark College

Michael Hoffman thanked all the entrants to the design awards Competition and called for a round of applause for Daniel Johnson for his dedication and fine work.

Certificates of Appreciation

Lauren Davis presented Certificates of Appreciation to Michael Hoffman and David Epstein.

AIA 150

Hunter Ulf is the AIA Vermont Champion for AIA150, the celebration of the AIA’s 150th Anniversary.  National Architecture Week will be celebrated April 9-14, 2007.  Please send Daniel Johnson any ideas for activities during that week

Many Thanks

 Michael thanked the students from Middlebury College and Norwich University for attending.

He also extended many thanks to Susan Weeks for the great power-point presentations of the Design Award Winners and of all the entries.

A special thank you was extended to Middlebury College for the use of their extraordinary facility.

Respectfully submitted,

Hanne N. Williams, Hon. AIA/VT

Executive Director

